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Liao, Marcia@Waterboards

From: Stuber, Robyn <Stuber.Robyn@epa.gov>
Sent: Thursday, February 28, 2013 8:19 PM
To: Liao, Marcia@Waterboards
Cc: Johnson, Bill@Waterboards; Tang, Lila@Waterboards; Smith, DavidW
Subject: U.S. EPA Region 9 comments on public notice draft permit for City of Burlingame and 

North Bayside System Unit (Tentative Order No. R2-2013-XXXX, NPDES No. 
CA0038369)

Dear Ms. Liao, 
 
We have reviewed the draft permit for the City of Burlingame and North Bayside System Unit (Tentative Order No. R2-
2013-XXXX, NPDES No. CA0038369) and discussed with Bill Johnson one issue where we are recommending minor 
changes to the draft permit's collection system tasks to reduce blending. 
 
Following our recent comments on the draft permit for the City of San Mateo and City of Foster City Estero Municipal 
Improvement District, we support the special provisions of section VI.C.5.a (specific tasks to reduce blending); however, 
to guide the collection system tasks in Table 9, we ask that the following language be added: Collection system work must 
implement all feasible alternatives to reduce blending resulting from all I&I peak flows in the collection system. 
 
Regarding backsliding, the permit’s approach to evaluating backsliding from statistically calculated WQBELs interprets the 
statutory requirements (CWA section 402(o)(2) and 303(d)(4)) as applying to the most stringent existing WQBELs. We 
support this approach which directly compares newly calculated individual WQBELs against the corresponding individual 
WQBELs in the previous permit. If a backsliding exception is not met, then the WQBEL from the previous permit is 
retained in the reissued permit if it is more stringent than the newly calculated limit. In this manner, the goal of anti-
backsliding to reduce over time the total amount of pollution discharged, except when a permit-specific backsliding 
exception is met, is achieved. We support this approach for future permits. 
 
If you have questions regarding these comments, please contact me or my manager, David Smith (415-972-3464) . 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Robyn Stuber, 
Environmental Scientist 
 
Robyn A. Stuber - Environmental Scientist 
U.S. Environmental Protection Agency - NPDES Permits Office (WTR-5) 
75 Hawthorne Street - San Francisco - CA 94105 
Phone - 415.972.3524 
 


